Statement by Hungary on Kazakhstan
20th Session of the UPR Working Group

30 October 2014
Mr. President,
Hungary welcomes the delegation of Kazakhstan and thanks it for the well-structured national report. We commend the government for its efforts to ensure implementation of the 2010 UPR recommendations and for its commitment towards engaging with the UN Treaty bodies and Special procedure mandate holders.
Hungary commends Kazakhstan for attaining almost universal enrolment at primary and secondary school levels but is concerned that migrant and refugee children are often excluded from education due to registration requirements. We recommend that Kazakhstan ensure equal access to education for all children, including migrant and refugee children, by abolishing legal and administrative preconditions such as the propiska.
Mr. President,

In 2010, Kazakhstan accepted several recommendations to decriminalize defamation and slander. We therefore note with concern that libel continues to constitute a punishable offense under the new criminal law. Hungary recommends that Kazakhstan act on its prior commitment and aligns its legislation with international standards on freedom of expression by abolishing all legal provisions criminalizing defamation and libel.  

Finally, we welcome the Government’s Plan of Action to promote the rights of peoples with disabilities. To ensure full protection of this vulnerable group, we recommend that Kazakhstan ratify the CRPD and its optional protocol.

Thank you, Mr. President!

